SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL

OFFICE OF THE PRINCIPAL AUGUSTA, KANSAS

April 6, 1942

Dr. Forrest C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach
University of Kansas

Dear "Doc":

I just received your letter and I am deeply greatful to you for considering me to assist you in your recreation program for the summer.

I don't think I will be able to attend summer school this summer, therefore, I will not be able to help you. Thanks again for the consideration. I could think of nothing better to do in the summer than to help you. I have enjoyed working for you in the past summers and maybe some day I can work for you again.

Yours truly,

Dave Shirk Coach